
  

     July 2023 

A Word From The Headteacher 
 
Well this week has certainly been a memorable end to the term for our Year 6 pupils with a special celebration 
evening, showcasing their many and varied talents as well as shirt signing, a Leavers’ assembly, staff v pupil 
rounders, quiz night, a visit from the ice cream man, menu takeover and a picnic lunch. They’ve all had an 
opportunity to reflect on their achievements during their time at Elloughton as well as look forward to their next 
steps, thinking about their hopes and ambitions for the future. Today we said our heartfelt goodbyes as they 
reached a significant milestone, leaving primary school to move to secondary school. It was wonderful to see the 
whole school join together to give them a wave and a cheer as they left this afternoon. 
 
These children started in reception in 2016 and as headteacher it’s been a pleasure to follow them on their journey 
through school, seeing them develop and flourish. I’m confident in the knowledge that we have prepared them well 
for the future. I truly hope the past 7 years have been fulfilling and that they take with them many fond and happy 
memories. I’m sure they will continue to always do their best, work hard and be the best they can be, follow their 
dreams and embrace the many new, exciting opportunities that lie ahead. We look forward to hearing all about 
their successes and adventures in life. 
 
So another busy school year comes to an end. Thank you once again for all your continued support. I look forward 
to welcoming all of you back in September, refreshed and energised, when once again our classrooms will be 
buzzing with the excitement of learning.  Thank you all for the positive report comments, cards and emails which 
have been received, full of praise, gratitude and support, all of which are really appreciated by myself and staff. 
 
Have a wonderful summer holiday wherever you go and whatever you do! 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs Fulstow 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Goodbye 

After 23 years of 
teaching at Elloughton 
Primary School Mrs 
Fitzpatrick has chosen 
to leave education and 
pursue a career with the Civil Service. 
We wish her well in her new ventures. 
Mrs Fitzpatrick popped into school at 
the end of term to say farewell to staff 
and pupils. 

We have now said farewell to Mrs 
Woodend (current Year 4 teacher) who 
has a new job writing educational 
material for an online company. We 
wish her well in her as she moves to 
pastures new.  

Mrs Caroline Matthews is moving to 
Brough Primary to continue her role as 
a teaching assistant. 

Special thanks to Kate Welton who has 
worked in the admin team this year. In 
September she’ll be lending 
a hand in nursery. 

Moral Compass—Respect 

During July we revisited the value of Respect, a key value 
that is at the core of everything we do in school, and 
underpins all our learning. In school we continually 
encourage children to show respect for themselves, 
respect for each other and respect for the things around us. We are 
extremely lucky that our school community is a very positive, 
supportive and respectful one. 

Our definition of respect at Elloughton Primary School: To admire the 
qualities, abilities and achievements of others, even when they may be 
different to our own. To consider the feelings, wishes, or rights of all 
other people, even when they are different to our own. 

SchoolCycled 

We have so far collected an amazing 37kg 
of plastic lids which equates to 9,250 Earth 
tokens, so we’ll soon be able to purchase 
some items for school. 

 

Please keep collecting plastic lids and 
bottle tops over the summer holidays. 
Remember to ask friends and family to 
collect too. 

Baby Boom 

Mrs Rae (current Year 5 teacher) is due to start her maternity leave at the end of August 
whilst Mrs Jenkins (current Year 6 teacher) plans to return after the summer holidays and 
start her maternity leave mid-September. 

Congratulations to Mrs Fairbank (current Year 2 teacher) who is expecting her second 
child in January. 

Arts Award  

We love our new Arts Award designed by Belle 
Redhead (Year 5) It looks wonderful.  A super 
design.  We look forward to awarding this 
certificate in the new school year. 

Name labels in Uniform  

Please make sure all your children’s clothing and uniform for school is 
clearly named. We have had a very growing mountain of school uniform 
and coats this term which we have been unable to return to the rightful 
owners as the are unnamed.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Reach more parents 

If you haven’t registered your child will be unable to 
have order a school lunch in September! 

Please do so asap. 

A message from Rawcliffes 

Please take the time to read the below…. 

We politely request that you give themselves plenty of time to purchase their uniform – please do not leave it until 
the last week of the summer holidays. 

Online ordering - if you already know the sizes of the uniform then please use our online ordering system 
www.rawcliffes.co.uk - please allow up to 14 working days and the order will be ship safely by courier to your 
designated address. Please check the size guideline section to help you measure your child and check our refunds 
and exchange policy. (95% of online orders are shipped the next day but if we are required to order in certain sizes 
then please allow up to 14 working days) 

Customer limits in the shop – We will only be allowed to have a certain amount of customers as per the government 
guidelines in the stores during our busy periods. 

A queuing system will be in place during the very busy periods. 

TOP TIP – if parents/guardians could check what sizing their child is currently wearing then this will help and guide 
us much quicker. 

OUR  OPENING HOURS from Monday 24th July until Sunday 10th September 2023- 

Monday to Friday 9.30 until 4.30 pm 

Saturday 10am until 4 pm 

Closed Sundays and Bank Holidays 

16 Savile Street 

Hull HU1 3EF 

Thank you and have a lovely summer. 

From Rawcliffes 

Busy Bee Making 

Thanks to all the children who have made those lovely 
bees for the community flower bed by The Half Moon. 
They look fantastic. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Big THANK you to Elloughton 
School children for making 
dome lovely bees for our real 
bees to talk to.’ Colleen Gill  

  

School Lunch Price 

From September school lunches will be 
priced at £2.60 as recommend by the 
Local Authority 

Save the Date—6th October Golf Day 

Charity Golf Day 2023 Friday 6th October 2023 at 
Brough Golf Club 

 

In aid of the Queens Centre 
for Oncology Castle Hull 
Hospital and Opal Play 

After School Activity Clubs 

The After School Activity Clubs will resume next Autumn 
term. An overview of the clubs we have on offer will be 
emailed to parents. 

Bookings will be opening in September via Reach More 
Parents.  


